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Welcome  Our New Sustainability Campaign Educator On Board! 

Hello!  My name is Emily Edmund sand I am the new Sustainability Educator.       

I have lived in western New York for most of my life and currently reside in  

Freedom, NY.  I graduated from Hartwick College in 2022with a Bachelor degree 

in Environmental, sustainability and society.  I have spent a lot of time interning 

at environmental organization, volunteering at animal shelter, helping people 

work on their fitness/nutrition with personal training.   

My personal interests include hiking, swimming, working out, cooking and 

spending time with my dogs.  I am excited to be joining the CCE team and    

looking forward to building relationships, learning the current programs and 

growing my skills.  I can’t wait to meet everyone! 

 





Cold Frames Can Extend Your Growing Season 
 

In person class October 19th from 6-7pm @ 28 Parkside Drive, Ellicottville, NY 14731 

By Laura A. Marsala 

Apprentice Master Gardener Volunteer 

 

If closing down the garden for winter is a sad day at your house, consider extending your growing season by 
constructing a cold frame. They can be inexpensive to make, and many cooler weather vegetables—such as 
leaf lettuce, spinach, kale, arugula, beets, carrots, chard, parsley, and radishes—do quite well into the cold 
months if protected properly. Cold frames are also great places to harden off seedlings that were started in-
doors in the spring. 

 

Exactly what is a cold frame? Simply put, it’s box with a translucent covering, rather like a mini-greenhouse, 
that protects your plants from winter’s fluctuating temperatures, winds, and precipitation. Cold frames mod-
erate these extremes by capturing the sun's warmth during the day. Closing the cover at night helps retain 
that warmth. The sides and cover of the cold frame provide protection as well. 

 

MATERIALS & CONSTRUCTION 

While ready-made cold frames may be purchased, they can be made from scrap material you have on hand. 
Timber, bricks, plastic, Plexiglas, even hay bales can work, as long as light is able to enter and ventilation is ad-
justable. Here are some construction tips: 

Use hardwood if possible as it will last longer than softwood. 

Don’t use wood that’s been treated with creosote or similar non–earth-friendly products, especially if you’ll 
be positioning the cold frame directly on the soil. If painting it, use a non-toxic paint. 

Top the box either with glass (perhaps an old storm window) or a frame covered with clear plastic. Thicker 
materials will provide more insulation. Old windows and shower doors are classic subjects for this project.  

Hinge the cover or add a sliding lid so that it may be opened for ventilation on warm days. 

A crude cold frame can be made by cutting the bottoms out of plastic milk jugs and placing them over individ-
ual plants, holding the jugs in place with mounded soil. During sunny days, remove the caps for ventilation. 
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Tamara Bacho tagged and released this Monarch Butterfly from our CCE office.  Hopefully it will be found & 

reported..  She has a dozen more that will be eclosing soon & those will also be tagged. 







Master Gardener Volunteer Program 
What is the Master Gardener Volunteer Program? 

The Master Gardener Volunteer Program is a nationwide educational program and in New York State, consists of a corps of volunteers who 
are trained by Cornell Cooperative Extension in the science and art of gardening. Master Gardener Volunteers are individuals from the com-
munity who enjoy gardening, and use their horticultural skills and expertise to educate others.  

In return for their training, Master Gardener Volunteers donate their time teaching the community about gardening and the environment. 
Each volunteer agrees to give back 50 hours of service over a one-year period, and then continue in the program as a certified Master Gar-
dener Volunteer. 

Subjects included in the training program: 

•  Garden Botany 

•  Culture and Maintenance of Herbaceous and Woody Plants 

•  Garden Design 

•  Integrated Pest Management 

•  Lawn Care 

•  Nuisance Wildlife Management 

•  Native Plants 

•  Soils, Fertilizers and Composting 

•  Pruning 

•  Vegetable Gardening 

•  Invasive Plants and Pests 

•  Any much more! 

What Does A Master Gardener Do? 

•  Teach gardening to children, adults, educators and community groups 

•  Staff horticultural booths at shows and fairs 

•  Provide horticultural advice to the public at farmer’s markets, garden centers and other venues 

•  Give lectures to garden clubs and community 

•  identify pests and answer horticulture inquiries 

•  Write gardening articles for CCE- Newsletter 

•  Design and maintain demonstration gardens for the benefit of the public 

•  Work with schools to provide garden based learning programming 

•  Act as a mentors and give technical guidance to school and community gardening projects 

What are the qualifications to become a Master Gardener Volunteer? 

•  A basic interest and knowledge about gardening 

•  Enthusiasm for acquiring and sharing horticultural knowledge and skills 

•  Interest in teaching others 

•  Ability to communicate verbally and in writing 

•  Understanding of CCE- educational mission 

•  Flexible time schedule to allow participation in the program 

•  Willingness to volunteer time on horticultural projects and to help meet the goals of the county’s CCE Program.  

 

Are you interested in becoming a Master Gardener Volunteer? Please contact us today to learn 

more! 





Congratulations to our 4-H Youths who placed at the fair.  Thank you to “A Beautiful Glimpse” for 

capturing all these moments! 





We will be doing the Cuba Cheese Shoppe Fundraiser 

again this year.  Orders & money are due on November 

9th, delivery will be on December 5th! 

A Fond Farewell 

We bid a fond farewell to Carrie Busekist who has been one 

of our 4-H Educators for over 5 years.  We are thankful for 

all of her contributions to CCE.  Carrie will  be volunteering 

with us in the future so it is not goodbye.  We’d like to wish 

her well on her future endeavors! 
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Office Directory 

You can also contact us at:  https://cattaraugus.cce.cornell.edu 

Our fax:  716-699-5701 

 

Cornell Cooperative Extension is an employer and educator recognized for valuing AA/EEO, Protected Veterans, and Individuals with       
Disabilities and provides equal program and employment opportunities. 

Accommodations for persons with disabilities may be requested by calling Cornell Cooperative Extension of Cattaraugus Co. at                   
716-699-2377 no later than one week before the beginning of any event to make arrangements. Requests received after this date will be 
met when possible. 

Name Dept. Phone Ext. Email 

Abigail Luzier 4-H Educator 716-699-2377 130 ajl387@cornell.edu 

Amy Barkley SWNY Livestock 716-640-0844  amb544@cornell.edu 

Camila Lage SWNY Dairy 607-422-6788  cd546@cornell.edu 

Emily Edmunds Sustainability Educator 716-699-2377 106 eme67@cornell.edu 

Gayle Patterson EFNEP Educator 716-699-2377 109 gsp72@cornell.edu 

Kelly McDonald Executive Director 716-699-2377 122 kmm525@cornell.edu 

Katelyn Miller Field Crops and Forage Specialist 716-640-2047  km753@cornell.edu  

Katelyn Walley-Stoll SWNY Business Management 716-640-0522  kaw249@cornell.edu 

Melinda Drabant SNAP-ED 716-699-2377 111 msd263@cornell.edu 

Shannon Rinow Master Gardener Coordinator 716-699-2377 127 smr336@cornell.edu.  

Sheldon Kenyon EFNEP Educator 716-699-2377 107 smk348@cornell.edu 

Tamara Bacho Office Administrator 716-699-2377 100 tsb48@cornell.edu 

 Master Gardener Hotline 716-699-2377 127 cattaraugusmg@cornell.edu 

CCE of Cattaraugus County Board of Directors 

 

A note from our Board of Directors  

Cornell Cooperative Extension and Cattaraugus County Farm Bureau will hold their annual meetings on      

Friday, October 20 at 28 Parkside Drive, Ellicottville, NY.  All residents and business owners of Cattaraugus 

County are invited to attend.   

The vote for the CCE Board of Directors position will take place during the annual meeting. All persons, who, 

as of the date of a voting event, are Cattaraugus County residents, 18 years of age or older, and who qualify as 

an enrollee in accordance with Article IV, Section 1* are eligible to vote at such event. 

*Enrollment is open to all persons interested in the work of the association. Persons become enrollees by: (a) 

participation in programs or activities of the association, evidenced by registration or lists generated with    

respect to such programs or activities, (b) requesting the association to place their names on an association list 

that will be maintained for one calendar year, or (c) serving the association as a volunteer.   

If you would like more information, please contact our office at: 716-699-2377x100  
or cattaraugus@cornell.edu 
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28 Parkside Drive 

Ellicottville, NY 14731 

 

A note from the Executive Director 

 

I always get excited about changes when the weather starts to cool, the leaves start to turn to vibrant fall colors, Cattaraugus County 

looks beautiful dressed in this fall pallet.   This month we will be starting new educational programing in our region around the topics of 

energy and sustainability, food systems, food safety and nutrition, and we are welcoming new employees.     

Our nutrition teams through SNAP and EFNEP will transition from summer programs at farmers markets, fairs and youth camps to    

school-based activities, working directly with families, medical practices and through outreach with food pantries and community        

organizations.    Our EFNEP team hosts in-person and virtual classes; they are developing a cookbook class where they will teach budg-

eting and shopping tips and make healthy snacks and recipes together, participants in each session will develop the final cookbook for 

their group.  

The Master Gardeners have several fall programs planned throughout the county and will provide virtual and in-person lunch-and-learn 

sessions and opportunities to learn about gardening in cooler weather.  Sessions on cold frames, growing garlic and planting bulbs have 

been scheduled.  Planning is happening for a 2024 Master Gardener training.   

National 4-H week is October 1-7; we will be celebrating all month long in our association.  Abby Luzier will be headed to the State Con-

vention where she will be presented with an Achievement Service Award for her work as a 4-H educator through CCE.   Our local 4-H 

clubs will kick off their annual Fundraising through Cuba Cheese Sales and Paper Clover sales 

at local retailers and fall registration for Youth and Volunteers will be underway.   

Our Southwest Dairy, Livestock, Field Crops and our Produce and Grape teams are busy with 

harvests and education services through their programing. They can be found throughout 

the region supporting local agriculture initiatives and local farmers.   

I hope that we can entice you to learn more about a subject that interests you through our 

program portfolio. If your organization needs a speaker or would like to host a program on 

one of these topics please contact our office.  We have extremely talented and knowledgea-

ble staff and volunteers and we would like to work with you. Thank you, for your support of 

our programs.   

 

Sincerely,  

Kelly McDonald, Executive Director  

www.cattaraugus.cce.cornell.edu 
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